










Page 6 Page 7

REGENERATION NEWS   •   REGENERATION NEWS   •   REGENERATION NEWS   •

HOUSING SERVICES NEWS   •   HOUSING SERVICES NEWS

As many of you will be aware from 
previous newsletters, TEEN Zone 
Youth Committee had successfully 
applied for funding to run a sports 
diversionary programme for local 
young people. The programme 
proved to be a huge success and 
TEEN Zone secured the support of 
a variety of funders which enabled 
the programme’s extension from the 
originally planned 3 months to over 18 
months.

However, a major stumbling block was always 
the cost of hiring Miller Primary school for 
football training sessions and they have now 
exhausted the list of potential funders who 
were prepared to pay for the facility. It is 
therefore with much regret that TEEN Zone 
has to advise that this part of the programme 
has come to an end. 

We would like to say a particular “thank-you” 
to the Scottish Fire Service (Castlemilk) for 
their ongoing encouragement and fi nancial 
assistance and particularly for the legacy they 
provided through the improvement of the old 
St. Martin’s football pitch – we now have a 
free and accessible “kick-about” space in our 
area for the local community to enjoy.
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Dog fouling is a huge problem in 
Glasgow which costs the City tens 
of thousands of pounds every year 
and Castlemilk is no exception. We 
recently launched a competition 
with Miller Primary School to design 
posters to raise awareness of the 
issue.  

Leica Malkin (Housing Services Assistant) 
and Fiona McGovern (Regeneration Offi cer) 
delivered a presentation to the school’s 
ECO committee with the assistance of our 
local Neighbourhood Improvement and 
Enforcement Offi cer, Sandy Johnston. We 
then launched a ‘design a poster’ campaign 
with the pupils to remind dog owners of the 
importance of cleaning up after their dogs. 

We had a great response and received some 
fabulous entries which made it really diffi cult 
to pick just three winners! However, after 
much deliberation, the three winners were 
chosen as follows:

• Primary 1/2: Daria Dlugolecka    
• Primary 3/4: Wiktoria Olszewska
• Primary 5/6: Jenna Docherty

The winners were presented with their well 
deserved certifi cates and prizes at Castlemilk 
Family Day on 1st June 2013. We intend 
to reproduce the three winning posters 
to be displayed around our local area, so 
please look out for them and help us make 
Castlemilk a cleaner, dog fouling free zone! 

DOG FOULING 
COMPETITION 
WINNERS!

Daria Dlugolecka Wiktoria Olszewska Jenna Docherty

FAREWELL TO OUR SPORTS 
DIVERSIONARY PROGRAMME

In the meantime, we are delighted to 
announce that the dance element of the 
programme will continue through “BLAZE” - 
TEEN Zone Dancers; this is because we can 
use our community hall for the training sessions 
and our dance participants have actively 
fundraised for themselves throughout the 
course of the programme. They recently 
held a pamper session to launch their 
new venture which, I’m sure you’ll agree, 
looks like a load of fun! 

The Association is currently 
looking into other potential 
youth activities and would 
welcome the input of anyone 
with an interest in supporting 
this process; please contact 
Fiona on 631 5041 at the offi ce 
for more details. 

All that remains, on behalf of the 
Association and the sports diversionary 
participants themselves, is to say a 
big, big “THANK YOU” to our TEEN 
Zone members for all their hard 
work and commitment.
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The 101 non-emergency number replaces 
the range of non-emergency numbers 
used by former Scottish police forces.  
101 gives the people of Scotland a new 
way to contact the police, seek advice, 
speak to a local offi cer or to report a 
crime that does not need an emergency 
response, for example:  

• car theft
• damage to property
• a minor traffi c collision
• suspected drug use or dealing
• information about crime in their area

The 101 non-emergency number is available 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week.  It costs a fl at rate of 
15p per call and connects the public to a police 
service centre in their local area.  The number has 
already been launched successfully in England 
and Wales and is widely used.  

The key reasons for introducing the 101 non-
emergency number in Scotland are to: 

• help keep people safe by giving them one 
easy-to-remember, easy to dial number for 
contacting the police, wherever they are in 
Scotland

• make the police more accessible, while 
reducing pressure on the 999 system

• help the police cut crime by making it easier 
for the public to pass on information

• support the creation of a more effi cient and 
effective police service for the people of 
Scotland

• increase interoperability with England and 
Wales, with 101 becoming the nationally 
recognised non-emergency number for 
contacting the police across the UK

Crisis Grants

A Crisis Grant aims to help people, on 
qualifying benefi ts, who are in crisis because 
of a disaster or an emergency. A disaster is 
something like a fi re or fl ood. An emergency 
can be when they have lost money or it was 
stolen. Crisis Grants award decisions will be 
made within 2 working days and there are a 
variety of methods available to support grant 
awards. 

Community Care Grants

A Community Care Grant aims to help people 
on benefi ts who may have to go into care 
unless they get some support to stay at 

home. Or, if they are leaving any form of care 
and need help to set-up their own home. 
It can also help families facing exceptional 
pressures, with one-off items, like a cooker 
or a washing machine. Application for 
Community Care Grants will be processed 
within 15 working days. Award may be given 
for goods, services or by direct bank transfer.

Application for Scottish Welfare Fund 
Grants 

Applications for SWF grants are can be made 
by telephone, the Grants Service team are 
available on 0141 276 1177, Monday to Friday 
9am to 5pm. Out of hours you should call 
0141 276 0470

101 POLICE SCOTLAND 
NON-EMERGENCY NUMBER 

Recent Changes to 
the Welfare System 

Continuing DWP Benefi ts 
Not all aspects of DWPs’ Social Fund are being abolished. The following will continue to be 
dealt with by DWP: 

• Sure Start Maternity Grants  •  Funeral Payments 
• Cold Weather Payments    •  Winter Fuel Payments 

DWP will continue to offer support to people waiting for their fi rst payment of benefi t and who, 
in the absence of any other fi nancial support, need an advance of that benefi t to tide them over 
until the benefi t is in payment. DWP will also continue to provide Budgeting Loans for those on 
income related benefi t and Budgeting Advances for those on Universal Credit. 

If you would like to apply for any of the continuing DWP benefi ts please contact the 
DWP directly on 0845 603 6967. 

Changes to Disability Living 
Allowance (DLA)
From 10/06/13 it will no longer be possible for 
adults to make a new claim for DLA. Instead 
they will need to claim Personal Independence 
Payments (P.I.P). Existing DLA claimants will 
continue to get DLA for a period of time and in 
some cases until 2015/2016. 

The rules for P.I.P are different to DLA and not 
everyone who would have qualifi ed for DLA 
will qualify for P.I.P.  An example of this being 
that there will only be 2 qualifying care rates 
under P.I.P, where there were 3 rates under 
DLA. In terms of the mobility component of 
P.I.P, the rules are tougher than they were for 
DLA with regards to how far someone can walk 
to achieve qualifi cation to awards.  There will 
be more face to face consultations with health 
care professionals and more regular reviews of 
decisions. 

There are no plans to replace DLA for children 
under 16 or for DLA recipients who were aged 
65 or over on 08/04/13.  

From October 2013 any DLA renewal claims 
should be under P.I.P rules, as with any claims 
on existing DLA awards to reporting changes of 
circumstances in current DLA awards. 

From October 2015 all other existing DLA 
claims will be completed and reconsidered as 
P.I.P claims and this process should be fully 
completed by late 2017. 

If you are unsure of any of these changes 
please contact to arrange an appointment 
to discuss your case with our Welfare 
Rights Service. 

Changes to the Social Fund  
The Department of Work and Pensions (DWP) is abolishing the Discretionary Social Fund from 
April 2013.  It is replaced by the Scottish Welfare Fund (SWF). This is a discretionary scheme 
administered by local authorities.

There are two types of grants in the SWF: 
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The Association would like to congratulate our long 
standing partner, Liz Arbuckle from ASDA Toryglen, for 
receiving a coveted top honour for “going above and 
beyond!”  Liz is the store’s Community Life Champion 
and was recently named as the Scottish Business in the 
Community Volunteer of the Year!

Liz has worked with Ardenglen since 2009 on a number of 
collaborative projects and brings huge support and enthusiasm to 
everything she does.  

Fiona McGovern, Ardenglen’s Regeneration Offi cer said, “Liz is 
a fully committed member of the team from Asda Toryglen, who 
does indeed go above and beyond her remit, often volunteering her 
services for the benefi t of the local communities that ASDA serves. 
Her contribution to Castlemilk and Ardenglen has been invaluable. 
We know that Liz always delivers no matter the challenge”.

A very well deserved “Congratulations” to Liz from all of us!

PLEASE NOTE: WE ARE CLOSED ON THE FIRST 
WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH FROM 12 NOON

ARDENGLEN HOUSING ASSOCIATION

EMERGENCY
PHONE NUMBERS

WHEN REPORTING A REPAIR PLEASE ADVISE 
THE CONTRACTOR THAT YOU ARE AN 

ARDENGLEN HOUSING ASSOCIATION TENANT

‘REPORT-A-REPAIR’ 
FREE PHONELINE

0300 303 8000

FOR ALL CENTRAL HEATING & HOT WATER EMERGENCIES YOU
SHOULD CALL CITY TECHNICAL ON:

08445 796 493
TO REPORT GAS EMERGENCIES

FOR ALL OTHER REPAIRS YOU SHOULD CALL CITY BUILDING ON:

0800 595 595
(PRESS OPTION 2 FOR CITY BUILDING)
TO REPORT ALL OTHER EMERGENCIES

‘REPORT-A-REPAIR’ 

0300 303 8000

Look out for details of our Winter Events in the Autumn Newsletter!

FAREWELL and 
WELCOME!
The Association would 
like to send our “Best 
Wishes” to Kenny and 
Shiela on their recent 
retirement from our local 
butcher’s shop! As most 
of you will know, Kenny 
and Sheila had worked in 
the area for many years, 
having taken over the 
business from Kenny’s 
father – they asked that 
we extend their thanks to 
the local community for their custom over the years.

We would also like to extend a warm welcome to Robert and his staff who 
has taken over this invaluable service. It would be fair to say that staff from 
Ardenglen are working their way through the excellent variety of produce 
on offer and we trust that local residents will continue to support their local 
butcher! All the best Robert!

Whats On in the 
Maureen Cope 
Community Hall

EVERY MONDAY EVENING
Eyes down @ 7.30pm
£3.00 main books
£1.00 snowball
10p lucky ticket

TEEN Zone Dancers
EVERY TUESDAY & THURSDAY
6PM – 8PM
FREE           

PENSIONERS GROUP
EVERY TUESDAY
FROM 11.30am – 2.30pm

Come along, 
meet old friends 
and make new 
ones, whilst 
having a wee 
bite to eat and a 
game of Bingo!

PRE 5 DROP IN 
Every Thursday from 1pm – 
3pm, Cost 50p

Drop in, play and have fun. All 
parents and carers of babies of 
pre-school children welcome. 
For more information call Fiona 
McGovern  on 0141 631 5041.

TEENZONE YOUTH COMMITTEE

Going Above 
and Beyond!

Liz being presented 
with her award

Liz with Miller Primary 7 pupils delivering a 
BIG Lunch to the community at Castlemilk Family Day

HALLOWEEN HORRORS!

• 25th October, 7pm – Join 
Us for our Adult Halloween 
Fundraiser

• 1st November, 6pm-8pm 
Childrens’ Halloween Party

Community Hall


